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It’s Great to Be a Wildcat! 
 

Wildcats’ three key words: 
RESPECT, RESPONSIBILITY, and SAFETY!!!!! 

The Latest BUZZ from Mrs. B 

 
Wildcats are Roaring with good news…. 

There are so many things to be proud of when we talk 
about all our kids in the district!  After reading, please let 
all our kids and staff know you are proud of them too!!!! 

• We look forward to working with your child 
and you this year.  We know together we can 
create opportunities for your child.  You can 
help by talking to your child about school 
daily.  Let them know you are interested too.  
Remember for our older students there are 
several extra-curricular opportunities.  If your 
child is interested, there are plays, speech, 
scholastic bowl and sports which help students  
build skills and learn teamwork.  Our coaches 
and sponsors are available to answer any 
questions you may have.  It truly is a great 
year to be a WILDCAT!!!!! 

• Thank you to PAWS (Positive Active Wildcat 
Supporters) for assemblies, supporting PBIS, 
6th grade beginning sports, spirit gear and so 
much more.  Please watch for PAWS activities 
and support their activities.  

• Do you talk with your child about PBIS?  
Please take a moment to ask them about it and 
what it means.  We have made several changes 
to the PBIS program.  Please make sure you 
and your child understand the check in/check 
out program in Tier II and what is its purpose 
and how parents interact within the Tier II 
program. Please ask your child and the SV 
staff any questions you may have about it. 

• Please continue to check the website for important 
information.  In addition make sure you have a 
valid email address on file so you can follow your 
child’s grades, behaviors, attendance and fees on 
line. It is also a great way to get a hold of a 
teacher and for the school to send out important 
notices.  Make sure you are receiving the BCR 
alerts.  All school closings and additional 
important notices will be sent via the BCR alert. 

• Please help with the pick up/drop off process. All 
students must get dropped off at the north 
entrance off Strong Street.  Students should not 
be dropped off before 7:50 am.   For  pick up,   

3rd – 8th grade students will be picked up at the 
north entrance.  K-2nd grade students will be 
picked up at the south entrance only after the 
buses leave.  Do not enter the south pick up lanes 
until directed to do so after ALL the buses have 
left.   

 
We are proud to announce our new staff for 

this school year. 

Mrs. Kaitlynn Sondgeroth, 1st Grade 

Ms. Carly Lopez, 4th Grade 

Ms. Natalie Janusick, 4th Grade 

Mrs. Amada Lopez, Cook 

 

And staff that changed positions: 

Mrs. Sara Green, 4th Grade 

Mr. John Mestemaker, RtI 

Mrs. Wendy Woulfe, 2nd Grade 

Mr. Mark Higdon, 2nd Grade 

 

 

Have you reviewed the Handbook yet? 
 

Yes, it is that time again….  Every start of the school 
year requires parents and students to review the 
handbook, especially for the changes and requirements 
that have occurred. If you didn’t pick up a sheet with 
the major changes on it, you can find all the changes 
in the Handbook.  The handbook can be found at:  
www.sv99.org.  Any questions please ask. 
 

BELIEVE 
in JFK!!! 


